Announcement


Faculty Senate


Research Council

TO:

Deans, Directors, and Department Heads (please distribute to all faculty)

FROM:
Elizabeth Sutherland, Chair of Research Council

Billie J. Collier, Interim Associate Vice President for Research

DATE:
January 21, 2004

SUBJECT:
SARIF 2004 Summer Graduate Research Assistantships

This memo announces the 2004 competition for the Scholarly Activities Research Incentive Fund (SARIF) Summer Graduate Research Assistantships. 

Each application for a Summer Graduate Research Assistantship must be submitted by a member of the faculty and must be in support of a named graduate student for the 3-month 2004 summer period.  While the research project may be in partial fulfillment of the graduate student's degree requirements, the application must show how the research project will advance the faculty member's research agenda.  The proposals will be judged in March by a subcommittee of the Research Council and funding will be available at the beginning of the 2004 summer term.

Guidelines are as follows:

1. Award stipends are set at $3,000 for a 3-month period of activity in summer 2004.

2. Appointments are 50% graduate research assistantships.  The faculty member may supplement the amount of stipend paid to the student but in any event the appointment cannot exceed 50% effort.

3. If the student has not earned a summer fee waiver by virtue of an academic year GRA or GTA, the faculty member should seek support for maintenance fees (currently $2,005 per semester) for the summer term from the department or a restricted account.

4. One application may be submitted from each department or comparable unit for each 20 full-time faculty members (or part thereof) in the department. Thus, a department with 20 or less faculty may seek one assistantship; a department with 21-40 may seek two, and so forth.

5. The application should be no more than two pages in length.  It should clearly describe the proposed scholarly activity of the graduate student and how the student’s research activity will advance the overall scholarly program of the requesting faculty member.  Include the present number of graduate students supervised and how those are funded. Applications leading toward submission of a proposal for external funding are especially encouraged. An endorsement by the Department Head must be appended.

6. The awards committee will make decisions based on the quality of the proposed project and the active involvement of the graduate student in the research of the faculty member. The committee will give preference to faculty who have not received significant research incentive funds from the University in recent years and will seek to distribute the awards over as wide a range of disciplines as possible.

7. The application (an original plus eight copies) must be submitted to the UT Office of Research, 404 Andy Holt Tower, no later than the close of business on Friday, February 27, 2004.  There can be no exceptions.  A subcommittee of the Research Council will judge proposals in March, and the faculty and department will be informed of the results in early April.

8. For further details, please contact DeAnna Parker at 974-2474 or dparker4@utk.edu.
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